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lishient of a central qualification which will place the profession in
Canada upon an equal footing with that of Great Britain, and Dr.
Roddick be authorized to take the necessary steps in said matter.

We further recommend that this Association shall appoint a Coi-
mit tee who shall consider and recommend the details as to the number
of examniners to be appointed, the inethod of conducting examinations,
the fees to be charged, and other necessary details to bring the afore-
said scheme into active operation, which details the officers of this
Association shall with the foregoing send to each of the respective
councils for approval.

This report was adopted, and the following comnmittee appointed to
consider the details of the scheme : Drs. MeNeill, P.E.I.; Muir, N.S.,
*Walker, N.B.; Marcil, Quebec ; Bain, N.W.T. ; McKechnie, B.C.
Williams, Ontario and Dr. Roddick was empowered to pilot the
ineasure through parliamient as soon as the various Councils had
ratiied the mieasure.

The social part of the meeting was happily conceived, and inchided
a reception at Parent Park, a trip to Grosse Isle, and a drive to Mont-
norencv Falls.

The visit to the Quarantine Station at Grosse Isle vas particularly
pleasant, and an opportunity afforded to inspect the disinfecting plant
which is very complete and effective, reflecting great credit on Dr.
Montizambert, the Superintendent. In connection with the alleged
desir, of the Government to replace Dr. Montizambert by Dr.-Guay, a
man of his own age, and without practical experience of quarantine
matters, the Association passed a unanimous motion to the effect that
they appreciated the efficiency of the station and Dr. Montizambert's
zeal aud skill, and strongly recoinniended that he be retained in his
present position.

The usual complimentary votes of thanks to the officers, the local
committee and the entertainers, were passed.

The Auditors, Drs. Dickson and Marois, reported on the Treasurer's
books, showing that the balance from last year was $132.52, while
the receipts this year were $156, making a total of $288.52. of which
a balance of $62.48 still remains.

The following foreign medical men were elected honorary members:
Drs. Eugène Delaunay, Massé, Julien, Faveau de Courmelle. Mesuard,
Gen pin, Paul Lozé, Glantenày n'2d Noury.-

It was decided that the next ieeting Should take place in Toronto
and the following officers vere elected.

P±esident-Dr. Irving H. Cameron, Toronto.


